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This week was characterized by the transition to a new period in the trench.  We were able to find some fun small finds, as well as establish some great primary architectural features to follow in the coming week.

The major development in the trench was the exciting discovery of two new wall loci, L1069 and L1073.  Both walls are of a mudbrick construction.  We still have not quite established the true extent of these walls, but both appear to be about the same width of about 30 cm.  L1069 lies at an elevation of 568.02, at least where we have encountered it, and runs perpendicular to the E baulk, coming out from the E baulk about 1.5 meters so far.  It lies near the middle of the trench on the E side, but somewhat closer to the S baulk.  L1073 was found after L1069, but it was actually found much higher in elevation, at an elevation of 568.12.  This wall runs diagonally from the N baulk towards the E baulk in the NE corner of the trench.   We are uncertain if these walls are related or if they are walls for separate surfaces.  

So far we have been unable to find any associated surfaces with these walls, but most of our work this week focused on taking the trench down to the level of the first wall found L1069.  Almost the entire trench appeared to be various fill loci this week, with the exception of the two walls.  These fill loci did give some very interesting and significant small finds.  We found two jewelry beads this week, which were small, finds, one oblong and the other one similar but not as long.  The oblong bead was KT3 of L1066.  The other black bead was KT4 of L1074, another fill locus.  

Locus 1071 has become the fill locus for the majority of the trench at this time.  This fill locus gave us two other impressive small finds, one a small (2 cm) obsidian piece that had obviously been shaped into a blade (KT6) and a potsmash (KT9) that was partially complete.  This partially complete potsmash had an excellent ring base, which should make it a good diagnostic piece.

Near the end of this week we uncovered an ashy pit in the middle of the trench, which had an interesting oblong shape, close in shape to the continent of Africa.  We still don’t know whether this pit goes with one of the walls or not.  

Our goals for next week are to figure out where the walls end and also what surfaces are associated with the walls.  This trench has never been a trench with much architecture, so it is exciting to find things that could indicate a domestic situation in this current time period.

